
January 26, 2023 
 
Dear Residents, Families, and Staff: 
 
Everyone is cordially invited to honor and celebrate Bill Hohlfeld as he moves into retirement after 38 
years of dedicated service to Dunwoody Village. Our campus is a beautiful retreat for those of us who 
live and work here. Bill has spent countless hours beautifying and caring for our grounds.  Outdoor 
space is always important but never was it more meaningful than during the COVID-19 pandemic.  Bill’s 
work was so appreciated then and now. He will be greatly missed!  His celebration is tomorrow, Friday 
January 27th from 1pm to 3pm.  Please join us! 
 
Wear your GREEN tomorrow for Bill Hohlfeld and for the EAGLES!  Bill has kept our campus beautiful 
shades of GREEN and our EAGLES play for the National League Championship on Sunday.  Wear GREEN 
or EAGLES GEAR tomorrow to Bill’s celebration.  Immediately following his party, at 3pm in the 
auditorium, all residents and all staff are invited to do the EAGLES chant and to have a group photo 
taken to be posted on our Website and Social Media sites.  THANK YOU, BILL!  GO BIRDS! 
 
In celebration of the Eagles Game on Sunday January 29th, The Fox Den will be open at 2pm with cold 
hors d’oeuvres and snacks.  The game will be on all of the TVs in Fox Den.  The bar will not be open; 
therefore, residents may bring their own bottle. GO BIRDS!   
 
COVID-19 
Three Residential residents tested positive and are on quarantine, and 2 Residential residents are on 
modified quarantine.  Two staff members and one physician tested positive and are at home on 
isolation.  No Care Center residents are positive at this time. 
 
Ribbon Cutting 
We’re excited to be “cutting the ribbon” for the resale shop, game room and meeting rooms on 
Tuesday, January 31, beginning at 9:30 a.m. Join us for light refreshments on the lower level of the 
community building. 
 
Lower-Level Conference Rooms 
Conference Room A and Conference Room B, located on the Lower Level, are now available to be 
booked.  Reservations can be made through our front desk receptionist.  A room set-up sheet is 
available at the desk and can be downloaded and printed from Touchtown.  Room A and Room B each 
seat 12 people; combined, the room can accommodate 24 people. 
 
Hallway Closure 
The Memorial Garden Hallway will be closed on the following dates for new flooring to be installed.   
Each day, on Thursday, February 2nd and Friday, February 3rd, the hallway will close at 7:00 a.m. and 
will reopen by 3:00 p.m. to provide access to the Hearthside. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


